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For this term as Mission Department Head, I learned to be humble as a servant. In few 

occasions, I could meet with the missionaries to hear their calling, vision and their dedication to 

serve the Lord in foreign country away from their comfort zone. If that is not because of God's 

love, I do not know what else to drive them to make that decision. Praise the Lord. 

In 2014, we had a chance to visit Yonge Street Mission about their mission and operation in 

downtown Toronto. During October mission month, we also had a detail presentation on 

missionaries and various organizations that we support. 

We had Mrs. Mei-Yee and Rev. Keith Lee to lead us in both English and Cantonese Sunday 

school from April to June 2015 on Mission with different facts and aspects from Bible along 

with their own experience as missionary. It gave us insight and prepares our future STM trips. 

During 2015, we had two mission teams to go and experience God's blessings, guidance and 

love. The younger team (Patty Wu, Robin Wu, Feronia Truong, Jonathan Au and Zachary Au) - 

to OJ (Ouje-Bougoumou) in Quebec to serve the First Nation native children Bible school along 

with others from different churches. It was an experience of God's love and patience. May the 

Lord continue to open the door for us to experience His blessings. 

There was another team of five (Mrs. Annie and Pastor Alan Poon, Mrs. Fiona and Tony 

Tsang, and Kit Chu) to Lima in Peru. Their experience there with God was very encouraging. 

Pray God to bless us in mission beyond our four walls. 

Praise The Lord that we all could experience God's blessing in our home and surrounding 

environment. It should not end here. Keep reminding ourselves that God gave us The Great 

Commission: ...Go and make disciples of all nations… teaching them to obey everything I have 

commended you…  


